
 
 

 
 

 
March 16, 2010 
 
 
The Honorable Tom Harkin 
Chair, Senate Labor-HHS Appropriations Subcommittee 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Senator Harkin: 
 
We are writing to address an urgent issue regarding the proposed budget for the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). Under the proposed budget, the agency’s already 
inadequate Antimicrobial Resistance budget would be cut $8.6 million. This 50 percent 
reduction comes at a time when CDC activities to combat the rising crisis of drug resistance 
are needed more than ever to control national security issues related to emerging infectious 
diseases and bioterrorism. 
 
Antibiotic resistance is a serious patient safety, public health, and national security issue. It is 
recognized as one of the top three public health threats by the U.S. CDC, WHO and FDA. 
The proliferation of superbugs is complicating treatment of every known infection in US 
healthcare facilities and households. While drug-resistant bacteria may originate in hospitals, 
it now affects an increasing number of people in many community settings, including healthy 
athletes and children. A recent APUA study estimates antibiotic-resistant infections (ARIs) 
cost the U.S. healthcare system in excess of $20 billion annually. The medical costs attributed 
to these ARIs ranged from $18,588 to $29,069 per patient, while the duration of hospital stay 
was extended 6.4 – 12.7 days for affected patients. Additionally, the excess mortality 
attributed to ARIs alone was 6.5% – a death rate two-fold higher than in patients without 
ARIs. 
 
We urge you to increase funding for CDC’s antimicrobial resistance activities to at least $40 
million in FY2011 and provide CDC with the necessary funding to reduce the emergence of 
resistance and slow the spread of deadly drug resistant infections. 
We thank you in advance for your consideration. Should you have any questions, please feel 
free to contact us any time. We appreciate your leadership in “preserving the power of 
antibiotics.” 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Stuart B. Levy, M.D.  
President, APUA 
Stuart.levy@tufts.edu 
 
Kathleen T. Young 
Executive Director, APUA 
Kathleen.young@tufts.edu 
 
cc: Members of the Senate Labor-HHS Appropriations Subcommittee 

        
Chief Executive Officers 
Stuart B. Levy, President 
Thomas F. O’Brien, Vice President 
Kathleen T. Young, Executive Director 

Board of Directors 
Stuart B. Levy, Chairperson 
Sherwood Gorbach 
Gordon W. Grundy 
Bonnie Marshall 
Mark Nance 
Thomas F. O’Brien 
Arnold G. Reinhold 
Stephen C. Schoenbaum 
Dennis Signorovitch 
Philip D. Walson 
 

Scientific Advisory Board 
Jacques F. Acar, France 
Werner Arber, Switzerland 
Fernando Baquero, Spain 
Michael L. Bennish, South Africa 
Otto Cars, Sweden 
Patrice Courvalin, France 
Jose Ramiro Cruz, Guatemala 
Iwan Darmansjah, Indonesia 
Julian Davies, Canada 
Abdoulaye Djimde, Mali 
Stanley Falkow, USA 
Paul Farmer, Haiti 
Walter Gilbert, USA 
Herman Goossens, Belgium 
Sherwood L. Gorbach, USA 
Ian M. Gould, Scotland 
George Jacoby, USA  
Sam Kariuki, Kenya 
Ellen L. Koenig, Dominican Republic 
Calvin M. Kunin, USA 
Jacobo Kupersztoch, USA 
Stephen A. Lerner, USA 
Jay A. Levy, USA 
Donald E. Low, Canada 
Scott McEwen, Canada 
Jos. W.M. van der Meer, The Netherlands 
Richard P. Novick, USA 
Ayo Oduola, Switzerland 
Iruka Okeke, USA & Nigeria 
Maria Eugenia Pinto, Chile 
Vidal Rodriguez-Lemoine, Venezuela 
José Ignacio Santos, Mexico 
Mervyn Shapiro, Israel 
K. B. Sharma, India 
Atef M. Shibl, Saudi Arabia 
E. John Threlfall, United Kingdom 
Alexander Tomasz, USA 
Thelma E. Tupasi, Philippines 
Anne K. Vidaver, USA 
Fu Wang, China  
Thomas E. Wellems, USA 
Bernd Wiedemann, Germany 

 
  


